Great idea for the Sports and Recreation division…
To whom it may concern this is only my idea and opinion for the Sports and Recreation fund raiser: The  fall and fit festival for the month of October.
Instead of trying to get this event held  at a park I thought about using the property at the Federation and this will not cost us any fees that the parks want to charge which are expensive.
We already have this facility so why not use it for the  good of the Federation and this will highlight the public to come to see our beautiful building  and to see what we do to help ourselves and to promote our chapter.
We could decorate our facility with fall decorations, sell coffee, tea, coco, and breakfast as well as lunches.
Maybe chapters  could purchase $30 tables for selling items.
Funds that are raised will go to the chapters and to the Federation.
We could sell ticket bands for $25 and $5 for single for each activity and we could also have goodie bags filled with information about our facility.
We could promote our Dime of difference fund raiser as well as soda tabs for children’s camp in which I really appreciate all of the help.
At our last meeting on 04-11-2022  we talked about activities such as: dunking tank booth which is about $275 , tug of war, sack races, food list free candy for the kids and they can dress in costumes .
We also talked about pumpkin carving  contests and baking contests if chapters would like to participate by registering online.
I talked to David H on 04-12-2022  about a date and time  on 10-15-2022 – 10am to 4pm .
The fields will need to be treated for ants which was mentioned in this conversation.
On  04-27-2022 we will have another meeting for moving forward with this project.
I hope that this will be successful in a short matter of time.
Vice president Pathronda A of Sports and Recreation
Smiley faces!

